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Cooperative Extension/4-H Office

777 E. Rialto Ave., San Bernardino, CA 92415

Pone: (909) 387-2179 Fax: (909) 387-3306

E-Mail: caeggleston@ucdavis.edu 

Web: http://cesanbernardino.ucdavis.edu/ and http://clubs.ca4h.org/sanbernardino/ 
Upcoming Events

June 5, 2004
All-Star Selection, County 4-H Office

June 19, 2004
Southern Sectional Teen Council Meeting at Mt. SAC

June 27 - July 3
4-H Summer Camp, Camp Alpine Meadows

July 24, 2004
County Teen Council Picnic at Fiesta Village

August 3, 2004
Record Books due to 4-H County Office by 4:00 pm

August 3, 2004
Legends Fundraiser 

August 11-13
4-H Technology Conference, UC Riverside

August 11-13
Youth Leadership Summit, UC Riverside

August 13-15
4-H State Leadership Conference, UC Riverside

! ~ ATTENTION ~ !

Changes in Record Book Judging and Star Ranks:


Record Book Judging change:  In addition to the three selections of 
projects that you can be judged in at our County Record Book Judging, you 
can now also be judged in Achievement, Citizenship and Leadership.  You can go out for all three of these categories, but only be the county winner in 
one while still going out for three elective projects and being a county winner in one of the electives.  

Star Rank change: The County will now award all star ranks. All books, which are up for a star rank, will be turned in to the county and will be reviewed by a committee.

Any questions on these policies, please contact the County 4-H Office.

San Bernardino County 4-H Website

Visit and bookmark the new San Bernardino County 4-H Website at http://clubs.ca4h.org/sanbernardino/ this website is maintained by John Trammell. You can find 4-H forms, information, the county calendar, and much, much more. The website is being updated often. Be sure to check it out!

Congratulations

2004/2005 County Council Officers

Elections were held on May 25, 2004 and 2004/2005 Officers were elected. We want to thank outgoing President Kamie Champlin, who served for 2 years, Nikki Wilson for serving as Sergeant at Arms and our Reporters, Clint Haywood, Desert and Carrie Curley, Valley. A special thank you to all who have served. The new officers are:

President: Lyle Farmer

Vice President: Darlene Roethlisberger

Secretary: Candy Curley

Policy Secretary: Gayle Champlin

Treasurer: Juanita Roach

Sergeant at Arms: Cody Johnson

Desert Reporter: Erin Johnson

Valley Reporter: John Trammell 

 Sectional Teen Council Meeting!!!
     
Do you like to have fun?  Meet new people?  Have nothing to do on June 19th.  The Southern Sectional Teen Council will be meeting on June 19th at 9:00 am. We meet at Mt. Sac in building 12.  We plan to go to Boomers Family Fun Center, where you can play mini golf, arcade games, go-karts, and more, or we will go to Raging Waters. Sec. Teen Council will pay for ½ of the cost to Boomers and we will pay ½ or less for Raging Waters. So bring a Code of Conduct, Medical Release form, money and swim suit.  Hope to see all you teens there.
 

John Trammell, Valley Reporter   

Teen Council News

New Officers Elected

Teen Council met in April and elected new officers for 2004/2005: President, Russell Champlin; Valley Vice President, Carrie Curley; Desert Vice President, Sarah Roethlisberger; Secretary, Nicole Lee; Treasurer, Justin Pilkington and Sergeant at Arms, Michael Grainger. Make sure that you are on the Teen Council e-mail list to receive notices of meetings and activities. There are a lot of fun activities planned and this is a great way to meet kids from all over our county.

Hi 4-H Picnic and Water Slide

MARK YOUR CALENDAR! Get out your bathing suit and sunscreen - Teen Council is going to the water slides for a picnic and fun.


When:
July 24th 
Noon - 5:00 p.m.


Where:
Fiesta Village



1405 E. Washington



Colton


Price:
$6.00 / Person



Teen Council will supply the lunch

Contact the 4-H Office or visit the County Website for more information and order and medical release forms. YOU MUST ORDER IN ADVANCE.

Remember, you must be 13 to participate in Teen Council activities.

Gayle Champlin, County Teen Council Advisor 

4-H State Leadership Conference (SLC)

Youth Leadership Summit (YLS)

4-H Technology Conference

Registration packets are out and you can get them from the County 4-H Office or at http://slc.ca4h.org. Registration is on a “first come first served” basis, so get those registrations filled out and sent to the County 4-H Office ASAP, registration closes June 25, 2004. The Conferences will be held at UC Riverside this year and will move back up to UC Davis next year. The dates are as follows - 4-H Technology Conference and Youth Leadership Summit August 11-13, 2004, 4-H State Leadership Conference August 13-15, 2004. These conferences are a great opportunity for teens 14 through 19 year of age to advance beyond the county and sectional levels. The cost is $175.00 for the 4-H Technology Conference, $175.00 for the Youth Leadership Summit, and $230.00 for the 4-H State Leadership Conference. Financial Aid is available from the state and applications are due by May 28, 2004. Contact the County 4-H Office for more information or with questions.

2004 Achievement Night

The 2004/2005 Senior All-stars are busy planning Achievement Night 2004. They have a “top secret” project that they will be presenting. If you have any club photographs that you would like to be considered to be included, please submit them by July 13, 2004. All photos should be from events during the 2003/2004 program year and will be returned after Achievement Night. We cannot guarantee that we can use every photo submitted, but we will evaluate each submission. For more information, contact Michael Grainger (909) 7951-8663 or John Trammell (909) 864-2653.

Gayle Champlin, All-Star Advisor

State Record Books

The winner of the State Record Book Competition this year will receive a $1,000.00 savings bond or $500.00 cash and the alternate will receive a $500.00 savings bond or $250.00 cash. This is a change from previous years. So start getting your books ready and take advantage of this opportunity to be rewarded for all your hard work! If you would like more information on doing a State Book please contact Bernardine Marquez at (909) 597-3240 or Gayle Champlin at (909) 877-0037

Congratulations to Sectional Field Day Participants!

Junior Individual Presentation:

Tory Grainger - Blue

Inland Rockin’ Rebels

Senior Individual Presentation:

Brandi Hoberland  - Medal

High Desert Challengers

Briana Sallows - Blue

East Valley

 Senior Public Speaking:

Briana Sallows - Medal

East Valley

Slide/Video Presentation:

Lauren Christensen - Medal

East Valley

Senior Prepared Reading:

Emily Souza - Blue

High Desert Challengers

Educational Exhibits:

Michael Grainger - Blue

Inland Rockin’ Rebels

Ashley Trammell - Blue 

East Valley

Senior Impromptu Speaking:

Carrie Crane- Medal
Monte Vista Diamonds 

Brandi Hoberland - Medal

High Desert Challengers

Briana Sallows - Blue

East Valley 

John Trammell - Green

East Valley

Senior Extemporaneous Speaking:

Carrie Crane - Medal
Monte Vista Diamonds

Brandi Hoberland - Medal

High Desert Challengers

Briana Sallows - Green

East Valley

John Trammell - Green

East Valley

Individual Cultural Arts:

Hannah Meisser - Blue

Rancho Rebels

Share the Fun:

High Desert Challengers - Blue

Senior Judging Contest:

Briana Sallows - Gold Medal

East Valley

Senior Horticulture Judging Contest:

Briana Sallows - Gold Medal

East Valley

Top Overall Winner, Judging Contest:

Briana Sallows, East Valley

State Presentation Day
On Saturday May 29, 2004 State Presentation Day was held at UC Davis near Sacramento.  This year there were over 300 4-Hers that attended this event.  Three members from San Bernardino County attended and did really well.  Congratulations to Carrie Crane who got a Gold in Impromptu, Brianna Sallows who got a Gold in Demonstration, and Lauren Christensen who got Gold in Audio/Visual Presentation. We thank Steven, Rozie, and John Trammell for judging and Ashley Trammell for being a Room Host. We hope that more from San Bernardino County can attend next year.
John Trammell, Valley Reporter

AgYOUTH Program

Money for Agriculture

American AgCredit’s AgYouth Program is part of the Association’s commitment to Young, Beginning and Small Farmers, targeting high school-aged students who have exhibited an interest in agriculture by joining 4-H Clubs and Future Farmers of America Chapters. Under the AgYouth Program, Association staff will work through qualifying 4-H Clubs and FFA Chapters to assist students with qualifying livestock projects by providing financial and educational assistance, as well as emphasizing the importance of accurate records, budgeting and honoring obligations to repay. For more information contact the County 4-H Office or visit www.agloan.com. 

College Workshop
UC Davis Collegiate 4-H is offering a College Workshop for high-school 4-H members, on October 2, 2004 at UC Davis.  The workshop will consist of a practice SAT exam (by Kaplan) and information about financial aid and admissions.  Registration deadline is September 24.  More information is available at http://ca4h.org/collegiate4h/california/ or contact the County 4-H Office.

4-H Club Website

4-H Clubs may register for space on the state 4-H web server! Check out http://clubs.ca4h.org to view current websites. Click on the links to find out how your group can benefit from having a safe, free alternative to commercial web servers. This program is funded by a grant from SBC Excelerator through The California 4-H Foundation. 

On-Line Financial Reporting System

Please note: The On-Line Financial Reporting System is up and ready for training and use.  4-H Club/Units may use the system this year to report Form 6.3: Annual Financial Report to county offices.  The system may be viewed and instructions downloaded at http://ca4h.org/finances/. If you are not able to use the Internet please contact the 4-H office for a hardcopy form to fill out and return.

4-H Clover Policies

4-H Clover policies have been updated by the USDA.  The four-page document describing the proper uses of the 4-H Clover and copies of electronic clovers may be found at http://ca4h.org/4hresource/clover/
2004 California State 4-H Leaders Forum

Workshop proposals are being sought for the 2004 California State 4-H Leaders Forum being held November 5-7, 2004 at the Asilomar Conference Center. The theme this year is "Painting Brighter Futures”. Workshop submissions are due June 30, 2004.  Forms are available at http://ca4h.org/conference/slf/2004/ or contact the County 4-H Office.
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